Roads Committee meeting

Trinity Parish Hall

12th March 2025 at 10:00am

The Roads Committee (Constable, B Fossey, A Dunford and N Le Maistre) assembled at the Parish Hall at 10:00am

Apologies were received from the Rector.

La Rue de la Vallée

The meeting met with ADM Asphalt on site who outlined the work to be undertaken to resurface part of the road, as detailed in the quote of 24th February 2025 in the sum of £26,147 (plus GST). The meeting agreed that an instruction should be issued to the contractor to carry out the work as soon as possible.

A further section of the road was then inspected and marked up. ADM Asphalt was asked to provide an additional estimate for that part of the road's repair.

The Old Pump House, La Rue de la Vallée

The meeting met with ADM Asphalt on site. It was noted that, despite writing to the property owners on 28th February 2025 inviting them and their contractor to meet with the Constable prior to work commencing work on the driveway, no reply had been received. It was further noted that nothing had been done to protect the parish road from further deterioration. The meeting asked ADM Asphalt to provide an estimate to install a 150mm x 50mm concrete edging, haunched with concrete, to make the road good.

Rue de la Blanche Pierre

It was noted that the meeting had received a request to widen the entrance to fields at the beginning of Ruelle de Mont Ifer to allow larger modern agricultural machinery to access the three fields that the entrance serves without having to drive over the bank. It was noted that the property owner had provided consent for the work to be undertaken.

Following discussion, it was noted that the request was appropriate in the circumstances and the meeting agreed to approve the request on the understanding that the existing Parish sign be repositioned by the applicant.

The meeting then moved to the point on the road where the stream crosses under the road. It was noted that, due to surface water run-off, the road on the Victoria Village side was in poor condition. It was agreed that the Constable would contact the landowner to request that they maintain their land to prevent further damage to the edge of the road. The meeting agreed to meet with the landowner to discuss if requested.

Maison de Haut, La Rue des Fontaines

It was noted that the Committee had received a request from the property owner to be permitted to open a new vehicle entrance on La Rue des Fontaines to provide separate access to guest accommodation. The meeting visited the site and agreed that for the following reasons, they would not be able to support any such planning application:

- An additional entrance would be a harmful intrusion to the rural landscape
- The proposed positioning of the entrance would be too close to existing entrances
- Due to the ground levels and visibility splays required for a new entrance, a significant portion of the roadside bank and granite wall would need to be removed.

Speed limit in La Verte Rue

It was noted that the Roads Committee had received a request from a parishioner that the Committee consider reducing the speed limit on La Verte Rue. Following discussion, it was noted that this was an isolated request and it was agreed that there were no exceptional circumstances to warrant a reduction in speed limit or the installation of traffic calming measures.

The meeting closed at 11:05am

P Le Sueur
Connétable
23 rd July 2025
Date